BISHOP CHESHIRE'S ANNI-VERSARY

Joseph Blount Cheshire, fifth Bishop of North Carolina, was consecrated on Oct. 15, 1893. The people of his Diocese had planned for a commemoration of his 25th Anniversary in Tarboro on Oct. 15, 1918.

The influenza was so prevalent in the State of North Carolina that public assemblies had been forbidden. This was not contrary to the gathering of the Bishop's family and a few of his old friends in Christ Church. Raliegh, on the morning of Oct. 15. where he celebrated the Holy Communion with his dear ones about him. The Rev. A. B. Hunter read the Gospel and the Rev. M. A. Barber, Rector of the Church, the Epistle. There are eight clergymen now in the Diocese who were in it when the Bishop was elected. It had been planned to have a celebration of the Holy Communion in Tarboro with a reception in the afternoon and a public service of congratulation at night and there is still hope that such a public commemoration may take place. One of the Bishop's family was in khaki, being at home on a furlough, having been wounded in France by the accidental discharge of hand grenades. Another son is in France, and two

daughters are wives of missionaries in China.

The influenza also has caused the postponement of the consecration of the Rev. H. B. Delany as Suffragan Bishop of North Carolina which was to have taken place in St. Augustine's Chapel on St. Luke's Day during the session of the Conference of Church Workers among Colored People. This conference also was necessarily postponed.

GREETING TO CHURCHMEN OF THE BRITISH EMPIRE

The following resolution was adopted at the October meeting of the Church Club of the Diocese of Michigan, when the Club was honored by an address by the Bishop of Oxford:

The Church Club of the Diocese of Michigan assembled in Detroit, Michigan, at their regular monthly meeting, October 16th, 1918, send brotherly greetings to

The Churchmen of the British Empire,

and respectfully ask that the Right Reverend Charles Gore, D. D.,
Bishop of Oxford,

carry these greetings home with him to prove our appreciation of all that was done for us by the British and our other Allies before we were ready to enter the World War, and we desire them to know at this present time that we will all work diligently and faithfully to win the war and for the right kind of Peace for the whole world."